
During the winter months 

as we have been holding 
our Club Meetings on 
Saturday afternoonôs, we as 
a Committee have had our 
meetings on a convenient 
Monday evening, prior to 
the main event.  This has 
proved to be very beneficial 
as there are no time 
constraints; therefore, we 
have more time to discuss 
matters, and reach 
conclusions.  Contrary to 
the assumption that this 
meeting would then drag on 
for hours, ad.in.fin.it.um, we 
find that we are finished 
discussing the clubs 
business well within two 
hours.  Just goes to show.  
Of course one has to have 
a tight rein on these guys 
otherwise things could go 
on forever ï HI! 
 

Please take note of the 
following as we have 
formalised our meeting 
schedule somewhat.  From 
January to June our Club 
Meetings will revert back to 
the fourth Monday evening 
of each month, being the 
summer period.  Then from 
July to November the 
meetings will be held on 
Saturday afternoons, being 
the winter period.  
Remember that our closing 
social will be on the 26th 
November this year, and 
that there are no meetings 
in December.   
 
 

The last formal meeting this 
year will be on Saturday the 

29th October, and it 
coincides with the CQ world 
wide contest. We felt that 
this would be an ideal 
opportunity for all to attend 
and lend support for those 
who wish to participate, or 
to become familiar with the 
clubôs equipment, and to 
observe it in operation.  Our 
newly acquired IC-746 will 
probably be the main 
attraction!  As usual there 
will be a óbring and braaiô, 
and it will be an ideal 
opportunity to QSO, eyeball 
to eyeball!  Gatherings like 
this always seem to go 
down well. 
 
 

Our thanks to Matt 
ZS1MJJ, who was the 
speaker at our last Club 
meeting, and as it was 
Heritage Day, we asked 
him to talk on vintage 
radioôs.  This he ably did 
with a display of some well 
preserved óCollinsô 
equipment.  One of the 
many comments he made 
was the fact that spares for 
the old technology 
equipment is becoming 
scarce. Please, if you do 
have unused components 
or what you may consider 
junk, donôt just dump it, but 
rather, put the word out.  
Iôm sure someone will 
gladly dispose of it for you!   
As I have referred to club 
meetings here, if anyone 
has suggestions or 
thoughts on how to make 
these more interesting, we 
would appreciate your 
ideas! 

Rob ZS1SAôs mode of 
transport to the clubé. Can 
we say he was ñZS1SA 

Mobileò ! Where is that 
antenna? 
 
On the 13th September I 
was invited to speak to the 
ladies of the Plumstead 
Study Circle.  They meet 
every second Tuesday 
morning in the 
Meadowridge Library hall, 
where they invite people to 
talk on various subjects.  In 
this instance I was asked to 
tell them all about Amateur 
Radio.  This went down 
very well, and they had lots 
of questions and to my 
surprise there was nothing 
negative discussed, even 
regarding favourite topics, 
like unsightly antennas or 
noise.  The tea and cake 
was enjoyable as well as 
the informal chats 
afterwards.  Unfortunately, 
this group suffers from the 
same problems, we do.  
They are also all getting on 
in years, with numbers 
dwindling and very few 
younger women joining!     

See Overleafé...     
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After the meeting I 
was approached 
by two of the ladies 
regarding de-
ceased estates.  It 
seems they have 
equipment and the 
usual parapherna-
lia lying around 
and donôt know what to do with it.  
Well, I gave them my phone 
number, and advised them about 
the óFlea Market in March next 
year, and to contact me when 
convenient. 
 
As much as we donôt want to 
think about it, and I donôt want to 
sound too sombre here, but we 
all need to become realistic about 
one aspect that we have no con-
trol over in the future.  And that 
is, how does our spouse and or 
family dispose of our Ham Radio 
stuff when we leave here to go to 
the happy hunting ground!  There 
is a very interesting article in the 
January 2011 edition of the QST 

magazine, entitled óThe last CQ ï A Survivorôs Guideô, 
óSeven steps to help your spouse dispose of your ham ra-
dio estateô. 
 
Wow, I have become a bit serious here, but another or-
ganisation I belong to, has admonished us to have a sev-
enty two hour emergency survival pack ready at hand, for 
every member of our family.  This may sound strange, but 
in a world where natural disasters are increasing and civil 

unrest could happen, maybe we need to prepare. 
 
A closing thought on Knowledge : 
He who knows not, and knows not that he knows not,  
is a fool........shun him; 
He who knows not, and knows not that he knows not is  
ignorant....teach him; 
He who knows, and knows not that he knows, 
is asleep.................wake him; 
But he who knows, and knows that he knows, 
is a wise man ..........follow him. 
Arab Proverb 
Thatôs all for now! 
 
Take Care, 73 to all,  
de  ZS1FW      Noel         

Chairmanõs Chaté.Cont:  
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ñA Survivorôs Guideô, óSeven steps 
to help your spouse dispose of your 
ham radio estateô.ò 

Ch
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Chuckle !!!
 N.B.  The next CTARC  meeting 

will take place at the  CTARC Clubhouse on  Saturday 29th  September at 14:00  
 Bring nõ Braai to follow the 

meeting  (weather permitting)  



Gazebo Needed 

The club is looking to borrow a gazebo 

for our end of year function in Novem-

ber. If someone has one and can loan to 

us for the day it would be most appreci-

ated by all attendees. 

Please contact Rob on 082 551 5423, 

021 447 3578 or at radio@telkomsa.net 

if you can assist. 

73 

Rob ZS1SA 

Secretaryõs Report 

Help: Gazebo                  Dates to Diarise  

      Clubõs Contact Details: 
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From the Secretary...... 

The following received awards at our 2010 AGM and if you have not  already done  

so, could the trophies please be returned to us. 

Buck Taylor   ZS1BL Danny 

Floating Wellie ZS1RIC Richard 

Baker Trophy ZU1R Robin 

Special Award ZS1ZD Nick 

Special Award ZS1SA Rob 

Nothing much else at this time, just looking forward to our next meeting and the chatting. 
 

Russell ZS1VK 

AGM - Last Saturday in July 

Lighthouse Operation - Third weekend in August 

SARL Field Day - Leg 1 Third weekend of November 

End of Year Function - Last Saturday in November 

SARL Field Day - Leg 2 Second weekend of February 

Annual CTARC Flea Market - First Saturday in March 

Note: The committee reserves the right to amend the 

 traditional dates of CTARC events if required. 

Chairman / Treasurer  

 Noel ð ZS1FW on 021 -715-2024 or 084 -5281805 

Secretary  

Russell ð ZS1VK can be reached on 021 -7129767 or 072 -2599430  

PO Box 2541 Clareinch 7740  

eMail: zs1ct@ctarc.org.za 

Website: www.ctarc.org.za  

mailto:zs1ct@ctarc.org.za


Upcoming Events!  Detailed info for you...  
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Hello to you all 

More detailed information of the upcoming events: 

 

 
Next committee meeting: 14 November 

 

 Field Day 19 and 20 November. 

 Last year we had a very disappointing turn out for our November Field 

Day. Although several operators made commitments to operate over-

night, we only had two operators actually stay. This is not enough and as 

I am sure the membership can appreciate, this is a club event and will 

only be run if the membership supports it. 

 I need to have firm commitments from at least 5 members before 6 No-

vember that they will stay overnight and operate, otherwise we will not be operating this leg of the SARL 

HF field day.  

 It is not worth the effort of the usual same handful of committee members to come and set up the tent 

and antennas only to be find the operators drifting off in the later afternoon. Last year several of the 

members who said they would stay over found at the last moment they were unable to stay. 

 Chaps, if you want to have a Field Day setup then we need your commitment.  A decision will be made on 

6 of November and it will depend on the response we receive from this appeal. 

 

 Year End Function 

 Our annual year end function will take place as usual on the last Saturday in November, 

which this year falls on 26 November. It will take the form of a bring and braai.  

 There will be 807's and cool drinks for sale in the club house. There will be a QLF contest 

with Noel's massive telegraph key which is a fun event. For those that have not heard the 

term QLF, it is an unofficial Q signal that is sent to Morse operators whose code is barely 

readable meaning "are you sending with your Left Foot?"  

 The club trophies will also be awarded during the afternoon. 

 Recently we have been seeing more of the ladies out at our events so please bring along 

the XYL and assure her she will not be alone and join us at the club from 13:00 onwards for 

this very social get together. 

 

 Back to Monday evening meetings soon 

The committee has been very pleased with the turnout that we have been getting on our Saturday after-

noon meetings during the winter months. It has been decided to make this a regular feature and from 

January to June each year, we will meet at the club house on the fourth Monday of the month at 20:00 

and from July to November we will meet at the clubhouse on the fourth Saturday of each month at 

14:00. Hope to see you there..... 

73  

Rob ZS1SA 



Last Reminder Please é Len Wells Spirit Trophy 

Dear All.  

Itôs that time of the year again when the   trophy is due to be 

awarded to another deserving person! 

As the Custodian of the award,  I am now calling for last 

minute nominations and will accept them up to the end of 

October,   

A short motivation must support the nomination and must 

reach the Custodian as soon as possible. 

Dennis ZS1AU  

morse code,  he took the P.O.  Morse Test. Mr 

Bill Fairley,   who was feared as  a  radio inspec-

tor,  but respected for being very fair,   honest & 

a gentleman,  took Chris for his morse test  &   

Mr Fairley said to Chris,  I know who taught 

you.  !!!   Chris was credited with a   100 %  pass 

in send & receive  at 12 wpm. !!! Attached is his 

QSL card.   He became Silent Key on  29 JULY  

2001,   in his 69 th year.    He was my best 

friend, like a brother. 73 / 88      Dennis   ZS1AU  

I wonder how many would re-

member Chris  Stiekema ZS1YP,  

( Yankee Papa ) a CT Branch  

committee/ Treasurer,    member 

in the 70ôs.    Chris was also a 

WRR member & did a lot of  2 m  

mobileering  on his way to his 

office each morning. He suc-

cumbed to cancer associated 

with asbestos in his working envi-

ronment.     He was  a  profes-

sional Quantity surveyor. Iôd hate 

to have this large transmitting 

tube left in the open to be  bro-

ken.   It will make a  wonderful 

display piece,  never to be sold & 

to be preserved as a memory to 

Chris  ZS1YP. It is  still in very 

good condition & cost something 

in the region of R15000,   but 

was scrapped   &  Chris was 

there to  rescue it as a piece of 

memorabilia. I was his mentor to 

introduce him to ham radio  in 

1955 when we were both just 

newly married &  Chris & Yvonne 

moved in next door.     He fan-

cied the hobby & after several 

years of study & learning the 

Memoriesé.by Dennis ZS1AU  

Last Reminder 

Please! 

Len Wells Trophy  
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Hi again, from a hot and sweaty 

ǎƘŀŎƪΣ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ ǘŜƳǇŜǊŀǘǳǊŜ 

reached over 30 degrees ς the first 

hot day of the season! The year will 

soon be over, and there are only 

two more meetings at CTARC for the 

year. 

One customarily thinks of project 

building during the winter months, 

ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ōŀƴŘǎ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ƻǇŜƴΣ ŀƴŘ 

ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ ōŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǊƻƻŦ ŀǘǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ 

ǘƻ ŀƴǘŜƴƴŀǎ ŀƴŘ {²wΩǎ ŜǘŎΦ 

However, there is nothing to stop 

you from building things at any 

ǎǘŀƎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΣ ƻŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜΣ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ 

experiencing that situation myself, 

because I have recently moved, and 

am enjoying myself recreating my 

ǎƘŀŎƪ ƭŀȅƻǳǘ ŀǎ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ƛǘΦ LΩǾŜ 

always had a voltmeter and an 

ammeter connected to my 12V 

source here in the shack so that I am 

able to track the situation, and now 

I am including a 250V AC voltmeter 

to have some sort of idea as to what 

good old ESKOM has to offer me in 

the way of used electrons! 

So I was particularly interested in an 

item I spotted in a recent overseas 

periodical talking about the use of 

ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ōƻȄŜǎΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ L ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ LΩŘ 

ǎƘŀǊŜΦ άtǊƻƧŜŎǘ ōƻȄŜǎέΣ L ƘŜŀǊ ȅƻǳ 

ǎŀȅΣ άǿƘŀǘΩǎ ǎƻ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŀōƻǳǘ 

ǘƘŜƳΚέ bƻǘƘƛƴƎΣ ǊŜŀƭƭȅΣ ŜȄŎŜǇǘ ǘƘŀǘ 

there are project boxes, and there 

ŀǊŜ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ōƻȄŜǎΗ [ŜǘΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ 

separate them into metal boxes, 

ŀƴŘ ǇƭŀǎǘƛŎ ƻƴŜǎΦ aŜǘŀƭ ōƻȄŜǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ 

come in a myriad of sizes, but plastic 

ones do. And plastic ones also come 

in two types ς those with ribs inside 

ǘƻ ŀƭƭƻǿ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǎƭƛŘŜ t/.Ωǎ ƛƴǘƻ 

them, and those without. So do 

have a look at the label on the box 

when you buy it at centrepages or 

wherever, to try and decide 

whether it is ribbed or not. The 

ribbed ones are usually more 

expensive, and feel heavier. They 

ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŘƛǎŀŘǾŀƴǘŀƎŜΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƴƻǘ 

ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ t/.Ωǎ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǊƛōǎΣ ŀƴŘ 

that is that, when you make cut-

outs on the front of the box for 

controls or meters, you must not 

overlook the fact that your control 

ƻǊ ǿƘŀǘŜǾŜǊ ŎŀƴΩǘ ōŜ ǳǇ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ǘƘŜ 

edge of the cover, because the ribs 

will get in the way when you want 

ǘƻ ŎƭƻǎŜ ǘƘŜ ōƻȄΦ 5ƻƴΩǘ ŀǎƪ ƳŜ Ƙƻǿ L 

know this, because I will have to kill 

you, after I tell you J  

The more interesting thing I learnt 

from the periodical I mentioned was 

the use of a hot soldering iron, for 

starting holes in the project box for 

controls and cables! Mark the spots 

for the holes you want to make with 

a pencil, and then use a biggish 

soldering iron with a pencil type tip, 

to burn the hole where you want it. 

I guess you could also make a 

square hole (which would probably 

need cleaning up with file or 

reamer) by burning sideways with 

your hot soldering iron. At least a 25 

to 40W iron would probably do just 

right. The smell of burning plastic 

would probably put you off a bit, 

but not enough to stop your 

progress. The writer in the  

article recommends you wipe off 

the tip of the iron with a wet cloth 

quickly after each burn to remove 

melting plastic, which will only 

smoulder on! 

The 

reamer, by 

the way, is 

an 

underrated 

tool. They 

are available at the usual hardware 

shops, and can very quickly make 

your aperture open up to the right 

ǎƛȊŜΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ōƛƎ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ 

drill bit, particularly in a plastic box. 

Where I needed to cut a large 

square hole for a digital meter, I 

used one of those little cutting disks 

ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ά5ǊŜƳŜƭέ-

tools available. This disk absolutely 

melts the plastic of the box as it 

cuts, but cuts large holes very 

quickly. 

Anyway, those are my hints for 

making your project construction 

easy. Now how about you send in 

your hints and suggestions for 

making construction jobs easy, and 

LΩƭƭ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ǘƘŜƳ ƘŜǊŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǎŜƴŘ ǘƘŜ 

to me at zs1dfr@telkomsa.net .  See 

you at the next meeting!   

73  

Dave ZS1DFR 

Other Avenueõs To Explore...  ZS1DFR 
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άhƴŜ ŎǳǎǘƻƳŀǊƛƭȅ ǘƘƛƴƪǎ ƻŦ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ 

building during the winter months, when 

ǘƘŜ ōŀƴŘǎ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ƻǇŜƴέ 

mailto:zs1dfr@telkomsa.net

